WILd LHIL_/Govt of India, TET HATAY / Min of Defence
&1 @r EEs, 1.1, = s, Rdeua= 009 -
Controller of Defence Accounts
No.1, Staff Road, Secunderabad - 09

; = YEARS OF
( £ A</email: secd-acsn-cda@nic.in ) CELEBRATING

. o THE MAHATMA
( 39 992 /website : cdasecbad.ap.nic.in) L
TIATY/Tel: 040-27843385/Ext-213 %99 /Fax; 040-27810499

#I/.No. A/ll/13027/ROB Corr faats/dt. 315t March, 2023.

T / To,
THTL Afa=TL / Officers in Charge,

04. ufir I7-FraTaw / All Sub Offices,
reTaTs, AamErEay, i
Suryalanka and Eddumaj

nfgg@rH / Secunderabad /Visakhapatnam/
ram

05. =f¥ &I AT / All Sectio
T FATET / Main Office
=T / Local

w7 /Sub: Booking under Code Head 014/78 - Deduct Recoveries on account of
Govt. Contributions to NPS as per accounting procedure circulated to
all PCsDA/CsDA.

gz / Ref : HQrsIr.No. A//IReview/NPS/Volll, dated 23.3.2023.
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A copy of HQrs letter referred above on the subject is enclosed for information and

strict compliance.

Ferw / Encl: ST A9ETE /as above
'1‘( o
(.. &Y. T ﬂfcf/ Ch. V. Ramana Murthy)
or@r ¥f8&HY / Accounts Officer (Accounts)

/“u%f%ﬁﬁ/c:opv to:-
AQi/c, IT Section, LOCAL -  with arequest to upload this letter in CDA’s website.
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("o, &t HOT H\ﬁ/ Ch. %Ha‘l')nlana Murthy)
aaT HAFHYT / Accounts Officer (Accounts)
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Controller General of Defence Accounts

Ulan Batar Road, Palam, Delhi Cantt.- 110010

Phone: 01125665548 Fax: 01125674786 email: hqaccounts.cgda@gov.in

A/I/Review/NPS/Vol.Il
To

Date:-23.03.2023

All PCsDA/ CsDA (AN-VII & XII- Local)

Subject:-Booking under Code Head 014/78- Deduct Recoveries on

account of Govit. contribution to NPS as per accounting
procedure circulated to all PCsDA/ CsDA.

Reference :- CGDA office letter No.A/I/9084 (Sl. N0.149)/XXXV/C-3880
dated 22/07/2021 & A/1/11331/RDR Pmphliet/2023 dated
21/03/2023.

It may be recalled that HQrs office vide letter No. A/I/9084 (S| No.
149)/XXXV/C-3880 dated 22.07.2021 had circulated the accounting procedure
to be adopted for transfer of NPS Accumulation to GPF Account of the employee
who have opted to shifted from NPS to GPF in terms of Department of Pension
and PW O.M dated 17/02/2020. However, later it has come to the notice of HQrs
offce that the guidelines on the amount received from NSDL towards
adjustment of Government Contribution was inadvertently stated to be adjusted
under the Code Head 00/014/78 (Defence) among the other Code Heads
mentioned therein.

2. The matter has been examined at HQrs office and it has been decided that

the amount refund from NSDL on account of Government Contribution may not

be credited to the Defence Budget under the Code Head 014/78. Accordingly,
the Code Head 014/78 has since been deleted and circulated to all Controller
offices vide letter No.A/I/11331/RDR Pamphlet/2023 dated 21/03/2023 through

C.S No. 109/2023.

3. In view of the position explained above, all concerned PCsDA/ CsDA are

hereby adviced to review their bookings made under the Code Head 014/78 and

transfer the same to the Code Head 014/77 on priority basis during the current
month’s account.

4, This issues with the approval of Jt.CGDA (Accounts).

/
Dy.CGDA (Accounts)




